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TONBRIDGE & MALLING BOROUGH COUNCIL 

COUNCIL 

11 July 2023 

Report of the Director of Central Services and Deputy Chief Executive  

 

Part 1- Public 

Matters For Decision 

 

1 CHANGES TO SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS – GREEN GROUP 

At the statutory annual meeting of Council on 17 May 2023 nominations were 

received in respect of substitute Members. Following this meeting, the Green 

Group have reviewed their substitutes and have asked that a number of 

changes are made. 

 

1.1 Proposed Changes 

1.1.1 The changes proposed by Cllr Hood, in his role as Group Leader, relate to the 

Finance, Regeneration and Property Scrutiny Select Committee and are set out 

below. 

1.1.2 Councillor Mark Hood to replace Councillor Robert Oliver as a substitute member. 

1.1.3 Elsewhere on the agenda for this meeting, Council have been asked to consider a 
change to the  Conservative Group substitutes for the Parish Partnership Panel.   

1.2 Legal Implications 

1.2.1 The matters raised in this report are considered to routine, uncontroversial or not 

legally complex and a legal opinion has not been sought on these proposals 

1.3 Financial and Value for Money Considerations 

1.3.1 N/A 

1.4 Risk Assessment 

1.4.1 N/A 

1.5 Equality Impact Assessment 

1.5.1 The decisions recommended through this paper have a remote or low relevance to 
the substance of the Equality Act. There is no perceived impact on end users.  
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1.6 Policy Considerations 

1.6.1 Community 

1.7 Recommendations 

1.7.1 That the change in respect of substitute Members for the Green Group as set out 

in 1.1.2 be approved. 

Background papers: contact: Allison Parris 

Principal Democratic Services 

Officer 
Nil  

 

Adrian Stanfield 

Director of Central Services and Deputy Chief Executive 

 


